
4     Engineering Design Graphics Journal

v o l u m e  6 7  n u m b e r  3

As Division Chair, Iʼm excited to share 
news of division activities with you. The 
Midyear meeting in Arizona was great on 
all accounts. The facilities, the papers, the 
activities and the attendees made it an 
exciting experience. It is always good 
to get together and exchange ideas 
with our peers and learn some-
thing new. One of the things 
that really impressed me was 
the range of paper topics. For 
the last few years weʼve been 
trying to expand our vision 
of engineering graphics by 
broadening the range of 
issues relevant to graph-
ics educators. As a result, 
we heard presentations on 
animation, virtual reality, 
instructional multimedia, 
grant writing, statistics anal-
yses and assessment, as well 
as traditional graphics topics. 
We are growing in scope and 
trying to broaden our member-
ship to reflect this change. 

The openness and friendliness of 
Division members is the best market-
ing tool we have. As members, all we 
have to do is invite prospective members to 
attend one of our meetings and get involved. 
Non-members who attend the conference get 
a free one-year membership to the Division, 
so invite someone to attend the next meet-
ing! This Spring, we will elect a Director of 
Membership for the first time. For all of the 

members who have served on the member-
ship committee in the past thank you for your 
efforts and please continue to participate by 
supporting the new Membership Director in 

any way you can. Membership will con-
tinue to be a division priority as we 

hope to encourage young faculty 
to become involved to help shape 

the direction of the Division.

This issue of the Journal 
represents the efforts of our 
new publication team. Eric 
Wiebe is the new Journal 
editor and his team includes 
Ted Branoff, Alice Scales 
and Aaron Clark. They wel-
come your paper submis-
sions so please keep them 
coming. 

At the last Executive 
Board meeting we reviewed 
the Division Bylaws to 

review the changes approved 
by Division members in last 

years election. In reviewing the 
document for discussion, I was 

reminded of the objectives of the 
Division, which are as follows.

 • Provide leadership and guidance for 
those engaged in the teaching of concep-
tual design and graphical analysis and their 
use in industry.

 • Investigate matters relating to engineer-
ing graphics and to inform the membership 
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One 

simply has 

to attend a Division 

conference to receive “lead-

ership and guidance” from 

successful educators from all 

around the country. For those who 

are unable to attend, the EDG 

Journal is our outlet “to inform 

the membership of current 

developments.”
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of current developments.
 • Encourage the early participation of engi-

neering students in the areas of graphics 
and design.

 • Promote, stimulate and provide opportu-
nities for the professional interchange of 
ideas among the membership.

One simply has to attend a Division con-
ference to receive “leadership and guidance” 
from successful educators from all around the 
country. For those who are unable to attend, 
the EDG Journal is our outlet “to inform the 
membership of current developments.” The 
annual design competition sponsored by the 
division “promotes the participation of engi-
neering students in the areas of graphics and 
design.” And the conferences, Journal and 
committees all “provide opportunities for the 
professional interchange of ideas.”

I think we have been doing a good job on 
all counts. The Division provides you with 
an outlet for professional development and 
scholarly endeavor. Become involved in any 
way you can and encourage others to explore 
the opportunities the Division can offer them 
as graphics educators.

Dear EDGD Members:

The Engineering Design Graphics Division of 

ASEE is establishing an endowment fund for 

the Oppenheimer Paper Award, which is given 

each year to the author/presenter of the Best 

Paper at the annual EDG Midyear meeting.  Frank 

Oppenheimer created the award to improve 

paper presentations at the EDG Midyear meet-

ing, and he has personally sustained it financially 

over the last three decades.  The purpose of the 

endowment is to permanently honor him and 

his contribution to the EDG Division by having a 

fund to support his award in perpetuity.

Individual EDG member donations are being 

solicited over the next several months until a 

target corpus is met.  Several donations and 

pledges in the range of $50-$250 have already 

been received.  If you would like to donate, write 

your check made out to "ASEE EDG Division," 

write a note for "Oppenheimer Endowment," and 

send it to:

Ronald E. Barr

Chair, Oppenheimer Endowment Fund       

Committee

Mechanical Engineering Department

Mail Code C2200

University of Texas at Austin

Austin, Texas   78712
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